
CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL 
 
 

At a meeting of the SOCIAL CARE, HEALTH & HOUSING OVERVIEW & 
SCRUTINY COMMITTEE held in Room 15, Priory House, Monks Walk, Shefford on 
Monday, 28 March 2011 

 
PRESENT 

 
Cllr Miss A Sparrow (Chairman) 
Cllr A M Turner (Vice-Chairman) 

 
 

Cllrs Mrs J Freeman 
Mrs S A Goodchild 
Ms A M W Graham 
 

Cllrs J Kane 
P Rawcliffe 
 

 

Apologies for Absence: Cllrs Mr M Coleman 
P Freeman 
Mrs R B Gammons 
 

 

Substitutes: Cllr Mrs D B Gurney (In place of Cllr Mrs R B Gammons) 
 

 

Members in Attendance: Cllrs Mrs R J Drinkwater 
Mrs C Hegley 
J G Jamieson   
Mr M Coleman 

 

Officers in Attendance: Mrs M Clampitt – Committee Services Officer 
 Mr N Murley – Assistant Director Business & 

Performance 
 Mrs J Ogley – Director of Social Care, 

Health and Housing 
 Miss C Powell – Overview and Scrutiny Officer 

 
 

SCHH/09/256 
  

Minutes  
 
RESOLVED 
 
that the Minutes of the meeting of the Social Care, Health and Housing 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 24 January 2011 be confirmed 
and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

SCHH/09/257 
  

Members' Interests  
 
(a) Personal Interests:- 

 
 There were no declarations made. 

 
(b) Personal and Prejudicial Interests:- 

 
 There were no declarations made. 

 
(c) Any Political Whip in relation to items on the agenda:- 

 
 There were no declarations made. 

 
 

SCHH/09/258 
  

Chairman's Announcements and Communications  
 
The Chairman informed the Committee that item 13 – Shared Services – 
patient flows from Acute hospitals to Central Bedfordshire would be taken as 
an urgent item and considered at the end of the agenda. 
 
The Chairman informed the Committee that Cheryl Powell, Overview and 
Scrutiny Officer would no longer be working with the Committee.  The 
Committee thanked Cheryl for all of her work and support and wished her all 
the best for the future. 
 
 

SCHH/09/259 
  

Petitions  
 
The Chairman announced that no petitions had been received for this meeting. 
 
 

SCHH/09/260 
  

Questions, Statements or Deputations  
 
The Chairman announced that no questions, statements or deputations had 
been received. 
 
 

SCHH/09/261 
  

Call-In  
 
The Chairman announced that no call-ins had been referred to this Committee. 
 
 

SCHH/09/262 
  

Requested Items  
 
The Chairman confirmed that no requests for agenda items had been received. 
 



 

SCHH/09/263 
  

Portfolio Holders' Update  
 
The Chairman requested an update from each Portfolio Holder in attendance 
be provided to the Committee. 
 
Cllr Mrs Carole Hegley, Portfolio Holder for Social Care and Health informed 
the Committee that she had attended a meeting at the House of Commons 
which discussed the support for self funders.  The issue would be considered 
at a future Social Care, Health & Housing Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 
 
Cllr Mrs Rita Drinkwater, Portfolio Holder for Housing informed the Committee 
that she had attended ICT training for residents at two of the Council’s facilities.  
The residents had taken a very real interest. 
 

 
SCHH/09/264 

  
A Vision for Adult Social Care and Transparency in outcomes:  a 
framework for adult social care  
 
The Director of Social Care, Health and Housing gave a presentation to the 
Committee which provided a vision for Adult Social Care: Capable 
Communities and Active Citizens. 
 
The presentation highlighted the power shift from the state to the citizen which 
included the rollout of personal budgets to all eligible citizens by 2013.  It was 
noted that Central Bedfordshire Council was currently at over 27%. 
 
The Director explained in detail the seven principles listed below which were 
the basis for the vision:- 
 
Prevention 
Personalisation 
Partnership 
Purality 
Protection 
Productivity 
People 
 
The presentation was attached to the agenda. 
 
 

SCHH/09/265 
  

Budget Management Report for period ended 31st December 2010 for 
Social Care Health and Housing  
 
The Committee received and considered a report which set out the financial 
position to the end of December 2010 and the latest forecast position.  The 
Assistant Director Business & Performance informed the Committee that the 
overspend had reduced from Quarter 2 and stood at £0.204m. 
 
Members were informed that during the 2010/11 budget setting process there 
had been no provision for 65+ demographics.  This has resulted in pressure in 
residential and home care due to the increased volumes and the complexity of 
the care required. 



 

 
The Committee noted that Central Government had given £70m to the PCTs 
nationally and that Central Bedfordshire could be receiving up to £0.238m to 
help with seamless care for patients on discharge from hospitals and to prevent 
avoidable readmissions.  This would involve increasing the Council’s 
reablement service. 
 
In response to a question the Assistant Director for Business and Performance 
confirmed that an outstanding housing invoice had been received and paid thus 
using the £0.095m underspend in the Housing Revenue Account. 
 
The Committee considered a proposal that the Executive be asked to have the 
budget monitoring reports revisited to make them easier to understand and 
more clearly laid out.  It was noted that the Portfolio Holder for Finance, 
Governance and People was in the process of reviewing the reports formatting 
issues.  It was agreed that the request be sent to the Executive. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
1. that the forecast outturn of 51.180m and projected £0.204m 

overspend is noted. 
 
2. that further appropriate management actions being taken to 

bring the projected overspend back into balance are noted. 
 
RECOMMENDATION TO THE EXECUTIVE 
 
that the budget monitoring report and spreadsheets be reviewed to 
provide a simplified and more informative layout. 
 

 
SCHH/09/266 

  
Quarter Three Performance Monitoring  
 
The Committee considered the Quarter 2 Performance Monitoring report for the 
Social Care, Health and Housing Directorate up to and including 31 December 
2010.  The report had previously been considered by the Executive at the 15 
March 2011 meeting. 
 
The Director of Social Care, Health and Housing confirmed that there had been 
improvements since December.  It was noted that the software problems had 
been resolved and reporting had become more accurate and timely. 
 
Social Care Indicators 
 
NI136 – People supported to live independently (per 100,000 pop) 
Members were informed that the people who had only been contacted once per 
year and who did not receive ongoing support had been removed from this 
indicator following a review. 
 
NI130 – Clients receiving self directed support 
Members were informed that as at the end of February the Year to date figure 
had been amended to 27.3% against a target of 30%. 



 

 
NI135 – Carers receiving needs assessment or review and a specific 
carer’s service or advice and information 
The published year to date figure was shown as 21.40% against a target of 
30%. 
 
D40 – Clients receiving a review 
The Director of Social Care, Health and Housing informed the Committee that 
this figure continued to be low due to the refocusing of staff on assessments 
over reviews.  There was to be a separate review function for care homes.  It 
was noted that whilst this indicator was not a requirement, it would continue to 
be collected. 
 
Housing Indicators 
 
The Director of Social Care, Health and Housing informed the Committee that 
all of the housing indicators were performing well, which is good news, given 
the pressures on the area. 
 
RESOLVED  
 
that the report be noted. 
 

 
SCHH/09/267 

  
Work Programme 2010 - 2011 & Executive Forward Plan  
 
Members considered the Committee’s work programme and noted that the 
following item would be moved within the programme. 
 
Acquiring Community Health Services (formerly Acquiring Acute Services) 
would be moved to a summer meeting due to the amount of business to be 
considered at 13 June 2011 meeting. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
that the work programme as amended above be noted. 
 

 
SCHH/09/268 

  
Shared Services-patient flows from Acute hospitals to Central 
Bedfordshire  
 
The Committee received and considered a report which provided an analysis of 
the patient flows from acute hospitals into Central Bedfordshire between June 
and December 2010 and highlights the role of social care in managing these. 
 
The Task Force considered the patient discharge information from five of the 
surrounding hospitals, Luton & Dunstable (L&D), Bedford, Stoke Mandeville, 
Lister and Addenbrookes.  It was noted that the host council is responsible for 
patient discharges.  The L&D had a different arrangement due to when Luton 
separated it took its staff out and left the discharge arrangements for other 
patients to Bedfordshire County Council.  When the Unitaries were created it 
was agreed that Bedford, via a service level agreement, would manage the 



 

discharges at Central Bedfordshire.  This arrangement will continue with patient 
flows being monitored as part of the ongoing work of the Directorate. 
 
It was noted that people could be discharged from hospital not only up until 
7.00pm during the week but some hospitals are discharging over the weekend.  
The Committee expressed concerns about the length of time patients had been 
left waiting to be discharged and hoped that this could be looked into in future. 
 
It was noted that there were designated posts in both the Lister and the L&D 
hospitals.  Members were informed that arrangements would be strengthened 
in relation to Milton Keynes, Stoke Mandeville and Addenbrookes hospitals. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
that the Committee:- 
 
(a) noted the intention that the role of the current manager of the 

Central Bedfordshire Social Care Hospital Team will include an 
overview of all discharges from hospitals within Central 
Bedfordshire; 

 
(b) noted that the existing service level agreement with Bedford 

Borough for Bedford Hospital will be continued and that 
monitoring patient flow will be undertaken as part of the 
contract review; 

 
(c) noted the intention to make arrangements to designate posts 

that will be linked with Milton Keynes, Stoke Mandeville and 
Addenbrookes Hospitals; 

 
(d) noted the intention to strengthen closer alignment of Social 

Care services with health to facilitate expedient and effective 
discharges from hospital. 

 
  

 
(Note: The meeting commenced at 10.00 a.m. and concluded at 11.50 a.m.) 
 
 
 

Chairman……………………………….. 
 

Date……………………………….. 


